## Kenosha County Genealogy Society Board Meeting 4 March 2019

The meeting was called to order at 6:36 PM by President, Kathy Nuernberg at the Northside Festival Foods Community Room.

Those present were Kathy Nuernberg, Dawn Best, Judy Uelmen, Oren Simpson and Mary Ann Cole.

The Secretary's report from the Feb. 4<sup>th</sup> Board meeting was read and accepted (pending corrections) by Oren Simpson and seconded by Dawn Best.

The Treasurer's report was read and accepted by Dawn Best and seconded by Judy Uelmen. A current balance of \$2971.79 was reported.

Oren has read through the 503c application and says it is doable. Assistance may be needed from the Walworth Society.

Kathy reported that Harbor Market has accepted the KCGS application for the 2019 season. KCGS has dates of June 8<sup>th</sup>, July 13<sup>th</sup> and August 10<sup>th</sup>, 2019.

Special Interest Group classes: Beginning Genealogy and DNA will be held on the 3<sup>rd</sup> Monday of the month. Kathy will contact Blaine Bettinger for permission to use his webinar.

There will be a Latin American Genealogy presentation at the Southwest Kenosha Public Library on March 5<sup>th</sup>. Several KCGS members have volunteered to assist for the one-on-one genealogy help portion.

There will be a Native American genealogy presentation at the Southwest Kenosha Public Library on May 13<sup>th</sup>. This will be the monthly meeting for KCGS. Cost will be split between KPL and KCGS.

Kathy reported that she is still working on the new web-site for KCGS.

One-on-One genealogy help dates at KPL are being selected for the 2019/2020 year. Kathy will check with KPL to make sure they are sending announcements to the Kenosha News.

Speakers and webinars are still being decided for the 2019/2020 meeting year.

Kathy will place an order for KCGS promotional pens to be sold as a fund raiser for the society.

Judy requested an additional person to clip obituaries from the Kenosha News. She would also like to begin the process of scanning the obituary binders. She will check with KPL to see if they might have scanning equipment, we could use for this project.

Kathy reported that GTC has scheduled the KCGS monthly meetings at the Inspire Bldg., for the rest of this year.

The meeting adjourned at 7:40 PM.

Respectfully submitted by Mary Ann Cole, in the absence of Brenda Lambert-Miller